


e The State and County requires any appropriation to an NPO be approved and adopted
into the County’s Infrastructure Capital Improvement Plan (ICIP); which the Bernalillo
County Board of County Commissioners (BCC) adopts annually in late August.

e The possibility of Bernalillo County agreeing to accept grant funds on behalf of an NPO
will be decided in July 2016 and presented to the BCC at an August Administrative
meeting for inclusion on Bernalillo County’s next ICIP.

e It is important to understand that Bernalillo County incurs financial, administrative,
procurement, and legal liabilities and responsibilities when public funds are accepted for
NPO projects.

e It is also critical to understand that the State requires the County to budget existing tax
dollars from Bernalillo County to pay for the project first. The State then determines if
the project costs are eligible for reimbursement with capital outlay to the County.

In the meantime, Bernalillo County asks you to review, complete, sign, and return the enclosed
form and supporting documentation no later than May 20, 2016 in preparation for the 2017
legislative session. Please follow all instructions.

Should you have any questions, please contact Meaghan Ellsworth at 505-468-7410 or
mellsworth@bernco.gov.

Sincerely,

s

[ )
Juli¢ Morgas Baca
County Manager

Cc:Board of County Commissioners
Art De La Cruz, Chair
Wayne Johnson, Member, Vice Chair
Debbie O’Malley, Member, District 1
Maggie Hart Stebbins, District 3
Lonnie Talbert, Member, District 4

Clay Campbell, Management and Policy Analyst



